
March 23, 2015 

APPROVAL OF CONTRACT FOR SURVEY OF 12.2 ACRES 
 FOR THE CONSTRUCTION OF THE STEAM ACADEMY 

ON THE UNIVERSITY OF KENTUCKY CAMPUS 
 
 

BACKGROUND: The construction of a new 600-student high school to house the STEAM Academy is 
listed as priority 1a.2 on FCPS’s 2013 District Facility Plan.  Several sites have been considered, but the 
most desirable site is adjacent to the College of Education on the University of Kentucky campus. 
Programming and design will be launched immediately after design consultant selection, so the actual 
size of the building is currently unknown. In the meantime, a survey of the location and its surroundings 
will gather information critical to the design such as the location of existing buildings, utility lines, 
easements, etc. Endris Engineering, the firm selected, has recently conducted surveys of sites adjacent 
to this one and elsewhere on the UK Campus. Endris also surveyed the site for the new high school on 
Winchester Road. The proposal exceeds $20,000 and, therefore, requires approval of the Board.  
 
PROPOSAL:  To enter into an agreement with Endris Engineering in the amount of $21,800 to perform 
the services as outlined above. 
 
FUNDING SOURCE:  

Fund Org. Code Object Code Balance 
General 9201407 0349 $21,800 

 
STAFF CONTACT:   William R. Wallace, AIA, Director, Facility Design & Construction @ 381.3824 
 
REFERENCE:    Board Policy 01.1 – General Powers and Duties of Board 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   A motion is in order to: 
 
“Authorize the Superintendent to execute a contract with Endris Engineering in the amount of $21,800 
(Twenty-one Thousand, Eight Hundred Dollars) to perform the survey outlined above.” 
 
On a motion by ______________________, and seconded by ____________________, the Board 
authorizes the Superintendent to execute a contract with Endris Engineering in the amount of $21,800 
(Twenty-one Thousand, Eight Hundred Dollars) to perform the survey outlined above. 
 
    
______________________________________ _____________________________________ 
John Price, Chair Marlene Helm, Interim Superintendent 
 


